
Withernwick Community Association 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25th January 2010            

 
Attendance:    Mike Soper (Chairman), Sue Voase (Secretary/Treasurer) Joanne Arnett, 

Julia Beevers, Val Harrison, Carol Wilkie, John Mann. David Smith, John 
Moulds, Mirie Moulds, Margaret Mann, Helen Drury, Pat Oxley 

 
Apologies: Charles & Joyce Sharp 
 
Withernwick Poors Land Charity 
 Pat Oxley one of the trustees of the Withernwick Poors Land Charity attended 

the meeting and kindly gave the following update:-  Within the next 4 weeks the 
existing Village Hall is to be demolished completely, this is being paid for by 
Eon.. The site is to be grassed and a gate is to be erected at the entrance.  There 
will be access through for pedestrians/prams.  The village hall site is then to be 
maintained by James Witty he is to cut the hedges back to 3ft.  Mr Oxley 
reported that the land is available in the future for the building of a new village 
hall subject to the necessary planning applications etc   
The Poors Charity are going to write to Eon/Enigikor to ask for a donation to 
their Registered Charity. 

 
Bank Account & Finances:  

Sue Voase gave everyone in attendance a copy of the breakdown of income & 
expenditure.  

 
Calendar Sales Update: 
 To date we have received money for 279 Calendars £1,395-00.  It was agreed to 

sell the remaining calendars for £1. 
 
Village Questionnaire: 

Mike Soper said so far we have received good positive results in connection with 
the proposed building of a new village hall 
 

Association Constitution document: 
 Charles Sharp has taken over the preparation of this document, as he wasn’t at 

the meeting this item is going to be discussed at the February meeting. 
  

Planned Events: 
Race Night: John Mann has been in contact with the Landlord of the Gardeners Arms at 

Coniston.  The Banqueting Room is available free of charge with the bar in the 
room open if we have 60 people plus.  Date to be confirmed either Saturday 10th 
or Saturday 17th April 2010 Tickets £8.  Val Harrison is to have a word with 
Pearson Coaches to obtain a price for a coach from the Falcon Inn. 

 
Xmas Party: Easter Egg Hunt – Mike Soper is to speak to Dawn in connection with this event.  

It was agreed that Easter Monday would be a good day to hold it. 
 
 
 
 



 
Village Fete: 6th June 2010 – Pat Oxley said there was a possibility that the Fete could be held 

on the old Village Hall site. 
 A list is being compiled of stalls/attractions etc:-  The following were 

mentioned:-  Fire Engine, Hornsea Life Boat, Dog Show (Smaller than last year), 
Local Dance Class, Army Cadets, Fairtrade (co-op), Mr Moos Ice-cream, BBQ, 
Cookery demonstration, Hoop-la, Coconut Shy etc etc 

 
 Julia Beevers said we could do to buy our own Coconut Shy, Hoop-la rather than 

relying on other peoples.  Mike Soper is going to look into this. Sue Voase is to 
contact Bonus Electrical in connection with a Tea Urn and Pets R Wright in 
connection with water carriers. 

 
 A list of charities proposed to benefit from the Fete were mentioned:- Hornsea 

Inshore Rescue, Alzheimer’s, St Albans Church, Scope etc It is to be agreed by 
the committee at the next meeting of our chosen charities. 

 
Any Other Business: 

Jo Arnett suggested a Jamie Oliver at Home party, whereby 15% of the profits on 
the night would go to the Association.  It was agreed to hold a party on Tuesday 
2nd March 8pm at the Falcon Inn. 
 
Joanne Arnett announced that there is to be a meeting held in the Sunday School 
Rooms on Wednesday 10th February 1.30pm for a 2pm Start, it will last 
approximately 2 hours and it is to discuss Village Hall Community networks 
within the area.  A notice about the meeting is in the window of Blondies Hair 
Salon explaining what the meeting is about.  A number of the committee 
members have offered to attend the meeting. 
 
Carol Wilkie suggested a BBQ and Band on the Playing Field the night before 
the Village Fete (5th June) Sue Voase is to have another word with Mathew 
Marshall in connection with the cost of the band. 
 
Helen Drury suggested a Weight Loss Competition to be held in the Sunday 
School Rooms it would be a 12 week course costing £39 per person each weekly 
session would last 1 hour. 20-35 people would need to attend in order for the 
Association to benefit from £500, there would be prize money at the end of the 
course totaling £600 shared between first, second and third who have lost the 
biggest percentage of weight over the 12 week period.  It was agreed to hold the 
competition in the Sunday School Rooms on a Thursday evening 6.30pm till 
7.30pm starting on Thursday 25th February 2010.  Posters are to be circulated 
together with leaflets. Adverts will be put in the local press and Radio 
Humberside 
 
The next meeting will take place on Monday 22nd February 2010 at 8pm at the  
Falcon Inn. 
 
The meeting was closed at 9.50 pm 


